MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE                                  ON 18th JULY, 2011                                                                                                                                                                       
AT MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY HALL
Opened 7.05pm

Attendance: Rob Regnis, Trevor Masters, Neil Wynn, Tracey Maguire, Bart Vanderzee, Trevor Wrightson, Norell Lee, Annabel Fitton, Robert Fitton, Jan Regnis, Robyn Saubier, John Saubier, Carol Smith, Julie McGoldrick, Denis Cooper, Gary Edwards MP, Sue Wynn, Bill Symington, sally Smith
Apologies:  Andy & Judy Whitbourne, Bruce Wall, Bruce Allen, Bruce Edgell, Cherie Vance, Jennifer Petersen 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 20th June 2011

Moved for acceptance:  Rob Regnis Seconded by: Bart Vanderzee 
The Chairperson asked that members read the last meeting minutes and correspondence during the mid meeting supper so they will not need to be read out. This should save meeting time for the address by the special guest speaker Garry Edwards MP for Swansea.
The meeting was suspended for the special guest speaker Garry Edwards.
Questions asked of Garry

Amalgamation of Wyong and Gosford Shires:

It was Garry’s understanding that Wyong Council would rescind the motion to seek amalgamation at this point. It was Garry’s belief that all Lake Macquarie should be under the control of the Lake Macquarie Council. Sue wynn indicated her position not to seek amalgamation.

Chain Valley Expansion:

The expansion will mean an increase in the number of trucks. The Precinct should make representations to Chris Hatcher

Neil Wynn raised with Garry Edwards about the state grant for the vales reserve and not getting any council cooperation on details and spending items which was promised from the last point meeting, Sue wynn  said she would followup before next meeting.
Matters Arising from the Minutes:  
Item 2:       Chain Valley Bay Colliery.  The EA came out last week and is open for comment for 1 month until 19th August.  Andrew W urged people to put in a submission, asking for a $1 per tonne levy to be used for the extension of the Shared Pathway to Chain Valley Bay.  Also, to complain about the increased number of coal trucks which will most likely be using Rutleys Road, and therefore to demand recompense for repair of the damage caused to this road.
The opinion of the new State Govt. on the matter is not yet known   Item ongoing

Item 3.
Wet Basin in Catherine Street.  WSC waiting to commence transformation of wet basin to a dry basin – money and design has been approved. Hopefully start will be made soon.  Latest information is that, Council advised due to internal work commitments it has been delayed, but will commence in August, AW follow up this matter August
Item 6.
Amenities Block and Vales Point Reserve [ unanimous motion at March Mtng :That a meeting be called between a delegation comprising three precinct members (Andrew Whitbourne, Rob Regnis & Jennifer Petersen) to meet on 18.4.11 at 2.00pm in Council Chambers with the General Manager and council staff directly associated with Vales Point Reserve master plan works and also the proposed amenities block to be constructed on the oval.]   

 
Meeting held between Precinct Exec & WSC Staff  Wednesday 22nd June at the oval,         RE:    Amenities Building:  The final plans for the Amenities Building have now been approved and tenders are about to be called.
                 RE:   Vales Point Reserve:  Megan Cooper who was managing this work is no long employed by the council and it is unclear what is happening with the outstanding works and the total of the expenditure to date.     Item Ongoing 
Item 8.       Shared Pathway. Draft map prepared and submitted to Precincts involved.

A small group of Precinct members has walked from the Power Station to Chain Valley Bay, and from Morisset Hospital to Mannering Park via Wyee Point.  From their observations of the landscape etc. they have prepared draft maps of the possible routes of the Shared Pathway(s).  AW undertook to send out these draft maps to all on the Precinct email list  

Sue Wynn and Garry Edwards both agreeded the pathway should provide car, cycle, and pedestrian access. Sue advised Woolworths doing pathways funded by body hire contracts. Item  Ongoing
Item 12.        Pioneer Dairy Steam Railway Site. [ April mtng. Land next to the Aero Club off Ruttleys Road was found to be unsuitable due to endangered species on the site.   The Precinct has agreed to make representations to Delta and council with the view of getting Delta to release some land near the NW corner of Pacific Hwy /Ruttleys Rd. for use by the model railway.] 


Delta had claimed in the media that the land is not Delta’s but State Government Land. Gary Edwards’s local member raised issue with WSC General Manager and will write letter to Chris Hatcher to try to get Delta Land set aside for model railway. The big issue is “who owns the land?”       

Sue Wynn advised that the model railway maybe looking at using land near camp breakaway because the site at Mannering Park was too far for the disabled.  Item ongoing
Item 13.     Vacant Shops. Concern was expressed about the poor image given by the vacant shops in Vales Road.

Tracey to Ring Zappavigna RE: shop usage, clean shops and re-negotiate rent to attract tenant.

                  
Social enterprise group - Strategies to be investigated.  Item ongoing
Item 15.    Swimming Pool Net.      See Item 6 for outcome
Item 17.    Mens Shed., Report from Bruce Wall.   Mens Shed Meetings will be held  9am on the 3rd Wednesday of each month in the Uniting Church Hall in Vales Road. Donations for a permanent Mens Shed (where various activities can be undertaken by the men) are being sought. Not 
                   much hope of financial help from WSC.  

Rob Regnis reported that they have 13 paid up members and 9 proposed members. There are no prospects for a venue to hold meetings at the moment and they are looking for help from council, state and federal grants. Sue Wynn and Doug Vincent responded – fire station site may be an option but waiting to see what happens with the extension. The council depot land near the tennis courts was suggested. This Item is now closed and Bruce’s reports will in future be incorporated in ‘Reports’
Item 18.    Clean Up of intersection of Rutleys Road and Pacific Hwy

Andrew Pearce has to confirm with his legal people;  to start before the end of the year. See Item 12 for problem of “who owns the land ?”    Ongoing Item
Item 19.     Boat Ramp Repairs. Last year’s audit on Boat Ramps showed ours was one of the worst in the Shire. Chase up Council to apply for grants, and also ask if Gary Edwards MP if he can help.  It was reported that WSC and the State Government are each responsible for ½  the cost.  WSC now says that it will grant the money, and that we will know by Xmas when it will be forthcoming.   Gary Edwards MLA is on side with the project.   Ongoing Item
Item 20.
Rutleys Road /Wyee Road Intersection Upgrade - Lake Macquarie City Council applied for black spot funding and should know in August if they have been successful. Contact LMCC in August.

Item 21  
Eatons Hardware Intersection. Despite protests about the dangerous state of the entrance to Eaton’s on the western side of Rutleys Rd., no action to improve this intersection has been taken by the owners.  Moved AW, seconded Coral Burnham that Precinct  C’tee approach WSC to require the firm to undertake work immediately.


Council have issued order and referred the matter to legal advisers. Expect to get an update next week. The issue is complicated by the history but is being taken very seriously by council and they are forcing the issue because of the danger, but the Mayor is resisting. Bill Symington advised the Precinct to make a service request. Now asks for a temporary sign.
 Item 22   It was recommended that the Precinct C’tee work with WSC and Waterways to develop a policy on boats which owners store on the 2 waterfront reserves in M Pk

REPORTS

Councilor’s Report – 

Bill Symington – Centennial Colliery propose mining a road under Mannering Park in future expansion. EA for expansion to be submitted. 


Sue Wynn – Exploration on Rose Corp land has found coal seam gas

There are concerns with Mandalong mine gas seams impacting our water and waste management areas

Sought independent legal advice on motion for amalgamation by councilors
Delta Forum -  See Trevor’s report attached.

Treasurer’s Report  - None given
CORRESPONDENCE
15th August 2011.  
Presented to meeting to view and comment

Acceptance moved Julie McGoldrick, seconded Coral Burnham
Matters arising from correspondence:  [ see ‘Matters arising from the Minutes’, and ‘General Business’ ]

General Business

Garry Edwards’s mobile office dates for Mannering Park next to the newsagent:

27th August 9:00am – 12:00pm


24th September 9:00am – 12:00pm


27th October 1:00pm – 4:00pm

Motion: The Precinct to seek council assistance for a bus seat to be placed in front of the primary school for the use of the seniors when waiting for the buses


Moved: Trevor Wrightson

Seconded: Jan Regnis



Carried: Unanimous
Coral Burnham expressed concern that there was no disabled assess at the Wyee Railway station and therefore residents requireing disabled assess had to travel to Morisset. However, it was difficult to get to Morisset Railway Station during the day. Coral also advised that buses were travelling from Newcastle past the Mannering Park tunroff and not stopping. 

Garry Edwards suggested putting a submission into his office. He also said that Wyee Point would also be interested in the service.

Meeting Closed.  9.35 pm

NEXT MEETING   Monday 19th September  7.00 pm      

